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Phone conversations & emails regarding gunfire from NW Rock’s gravel pit 
 

Date Who Address Distance Details 

7/8/2018 

Phone 

Tom Griffin 3933 Rivercrest see below Confirming I am the contact person for the 

Keizer shootings. Suggested I contact SAIF 

regarding the property owner, which I did 

via Facebook. 

7/10/2018 

Phone 

Tom Griffin 3933 Rivercrest see below Suggested that someone look into bringing 

the Salem City Police swat participation in 

the use of the quarry to task (perhaps suing 

them?)  – “they have deeper pockets than 

the owner”.  

7/15/2018 

Email 

Paul Hazard 4215 Shoreline .3 mi. The former owner of our home at 4215 

Shoreline Dr. had mentioned to me that a 

few years ago they had discovered a 45 

caliber slug in the roof of their home. I 

appreciate your efforts to assist us in 

eliminating this threat before an injury or 

death occurs. 

7/14/18 

Email 

Carol Doerfler on behalf of  

1. Bill George 

2. Tom Bauer 

3. Tim Klesh, 

4. Tom & Shelley Griffin 

5. someone named Jack 

6. Steve & Judy Schnurbusch  

7. Brenda Lamb (aka Reynolds)  

 

 

1. 990 Rafael 

2. 1360 Rafael   

3.  

4. 3933 Rivercrest 

5.  

6. 3965 Rivercrest 

7. 1290 Rafael 

 

 

.37 mi. 

.49 mi. 

 

.367 mi. 

 

.36 mi. 

.45 mi. 

All of these residents have either witnessed 

bullets being fired or found remnants of 

bullets in/near their residence. In the case 

of the Bauers, a bullet hit the granite 

backsplash in the kitchen where Cheryl 

was standing (within 3 feet). 
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7/12/18 

Email 

Meghan Casto 1260 Rafael .453 mi. I found a text message... it looks like 

December 8, 2017 was the day I called 

police when I saw hunters floating down 

the river and shooting in our 

neighborhood.  The Polk County sheriff 

was dispatched, called me, and told me that 

as long as their motor wasn’t on it was 

legal. They did not send someone out to 

investigate. I also know that when Brenda 

Lamb and Paul Hutter purchased their 

house, they were told by the previous 

owners that at one time a bullet had gotten 

lodged in their roof. 

 

SELF John and Barb Henke 671 Sunset Ave .426 mi September 10, 2017, John was having a 

conversation with a neighbor when a bullet 

struck approx. 20 ft. from him on the 

pavement at 671 Sunset. People were 

running out of Sunset Park screaming that 

bullets were ricocheting off the trees. 

7/10/18 Darrell Richardson & Shirley 

DeShon 

3985 Rivercrest .365 mi. Several episodes over 15 years 

Testimony Clint Holland 4315 Shoreline .27 mi Heard bullets and saw several branches fall 

FYI Cummings Elementary 613 Cummings 

Lane 

.48 mi. None yet 

FYI Sunset Park Corner 

Sunset/Rivercrest 

.324 mi. Several episodes over many years 

 




